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Tuscany Homeowners Association General Meeting
February 13, 2016 @ Keller Williams Realty Office
Upon proper notice given, Board President Bobby Waldo called the meeting to order at 10:03 am.  A quorum was not present with 38 total in attendance or by proxy: 6 proxies were provided and 32 owners were in attendance. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· Regular account balance as of January 1, 2016 is $3,490.17 with $2,142.05 in Capital Improvement account for a total balance of $8,835.61.
· The annual dues were raised from $250 to $300, adding $3,950 to the budget.  Projection of end of year account balance is now $2,425.17.    

· One lot owner has not paid their annual dues in several years, totaling $2,400 in back dues and fees.  The board is looking in to taking legal action against this homeowner.  
· Sprinkler and Camera maintenance is being added to the budget.  

$1,250 was added for sprinkler maintenance and %1,500 for camera maintenance. 

· Motion to accept budget was proposed by Dede Ricard and seconded by Ray Wilhoft, no one opposed.

Neighborhood Business

· Landscaping & Grass Cutting Open for Bids
Mark Ricard will be putting together a scope for bids within the next 30 days for landscaping and grass cutting bid requirements.  An e-mail with this information will be sent out by Mark Ricard within these next 30 days.
· Drainage Upkeep
A cost estimate for drainage servitudes that are required by the parish to be maintained by the neighborhood with be obtained by the board and noted in the budget.
· Neighborhood Street Lighting
It was proposed that the board contact the parish to see if they will cover the cost of electricity to run the street lights.  
· Covenants
Patrick Green addressed the concerns of a growing number of neighbors violating covenants.  The board will start sending out written reminders to individual homeowners who are in violation of the covenants.

-Trailers, boats and motor homes are being parked in front of several homes.  Please be reminded that, as stated in the covenants, these must be parked behind your fence.  
-No vehicles should be parked on the street long term.

-No political signs, business signs, etc. are allowed in front yards.  

-Landscaping requirements are not being met by a few homeowners.

Please review all covenants on our neighborhood website:  http://tuscanyestates.net/covenants.htm
· Neighborhood Safety
Patrick Green brought up an issue of burglaries across St. Tammany Parish and urged homeowners to be diligent about locking car doors and homes.  He also suggested that all homeowners consider adding camera surveillance to their homes as an added security feature.
· Tuscany Tammanards Dinner
The next neighborhood dinner will be on Friday, March 3rd at 7:00 pm at The Slidell House of Seafood on Robert Road.
· Tuscany’s 2nd Annual Easter Egg Hunt
This year’s Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, March 19th at 1:00 pm.  A flyer with details will be sent out with further details.  Please contact Jen Macaluso at 985-640-6166 or jenk26268@gmail.com with any questions.
There being no further business to discuss, motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Dede Ricard and seconded by Chris Frigola.  Meeting adjourned at 11:10 am.
Minutes submitted by Jennifer Macaluso.
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